
Dated: 10
th

 August, 2023 

School of Engineering and Technology 
Hemvati Nandan Bahuguna Garhwal University 

 

Notice to the candidates who have applied for B. Tech. 1
st
 Semester 

This is to inform all the candidates, who have registered for more than one program to take 

admission in B. Tech. 1st semester, they are required to fill in their preferences for different     

B. Tech. programs on the Samarth Admission Portal. 

For this purpose, the candidates shall visit the admission portal website 

(https://hnbgucuet.samarth.edu.in). The candidate must update their preferences on or 

before 11-08-2023 by 11:55 pm. 

It should be noted that it is not possible to make any changes in the preferences after the 

above-mentioned date and time. In case, if the candidate does not update his/ her 

preferences, the preferences reflected on the candidate’s portal will be considered final for 

the seat allotment process.   

For the candidate’s convenience, the following image shows a sample (partial) view of the 

candidate’s homepage at Samarth Portal with existing Preferences (highlighted in green 

color) and the button/ menu option (highlighted in sky blue color) to Update Preference. 

 

 

 

Dean, SoET. 

 

https://hnbgucuet.samarth.edu.in/

